
 
 

                 WARRICK COUNTY  4-H 
 

 

 

 

March/April 2023  
 

  
      

 

 

Important Dates 
Please check newsletter for trip 

specific club and project 

meeting dates/information! 

 

Extension Office Closed  

  April 7 Good Friday 

  May 2 Primary Election 

  May 29 Memorial Day 

 

Fair Board Meeting 

   March 13 @ 6PM 

   April 10 @ 6PM 

   May 8 @ 6 PM 

 

Center Board Meeting 

March 13 @ 7PM 

April 10 @ 7PM 

May 8 @ 7PM 

 

Share the FUN!! 

April 14 @ 6 PM 

 

Share the FUN Area 3!! 

May 12th at North Posey 

 

Area 3 Tractor Contest 

June 24 @ Knox County 

 

4-H Council Meeting 

    March 21 @  7PM 

    April 18 @ 7PM  

    May 16 @ 7PM 

Fair Dates 
Warrick County 4-H Fair 

July 17-22, 2023 

Indiana State Fair 

July 28-Aug. 20, 2023 

 

 

Clover Gazette 
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THE ANNUAL 4-H PORK CHOP DINNER AND BASKET AUCTION 

will be on Saturday, March 11th at the Warrick County 
Fairgrounds in the Alcoa Building. 

Carry-out dinners will be available starting at 4:30PM and 
dinner will be served from 5:00PM-7:00PM.  Each dinner 
will  include 1 pork chop, baked potato, green beans, 
dinner roll, cookie, and a drink. 

Tickets are $12 each and are available now at the 
Extension Office.  Tickets will also be for sale the day of 
the event at the door…but  you are encouraged to buy 
tickets in ADVANCE so we can plan accordingly.     Sorry; 
there is not a child’s ticket this year.   

If you have questions on food and club product donations, 
call Cindy Lewis at 812-454-7055.  If you have questions 
regarding tickets, call Brenda Hachmeister at 812-455-
2069. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
The auction portion of the Pork Chop Dinner will start at 
6:30PM on Saturday, March 11th.  If you are interested in 
donating a basket to be auctioned, the Alcoa Building will be 
open on March 11th between 9:00AM and 2:00PM for drop offs.  
Please include a list of items in the basket and the name of the 
donor or donor group.  IMPORTANT!!!  Please deliver auction 
baskets BEFORE the dinner starts.  Thank you in advance for 
your part in making this fundraiser a success!  If you have any 
questions regarding the auction and/or basket donations, 
please contact Candice Carroll at 812-455-2108      

 
   



 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

4-H SHOOTING SPORTS 

Shotgun: 

Shotgun meeting dates are May 3, May 18, June 

8 and June 20, 2023.  Each meeting is from 

6:00PM to 8:00PM at the Campbell Township 

Conservation Club located just east of 

Interstate 69, south of Millersburg Road at the 

end of County Line Road.  We will shoot trap at 

each meeting and we provide eye and ear 

protection, 20-gauge shotguns with 

ammunition, and drinks and snacks.  You are 

welcome to bring your own shotgun, but it will 

be inspected to ensure it is in good operating 

condition prior to being allowed to shoot.   

 

If you have any questions, please call Jason Fox 

at (812)319-2585. 
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 4-H Project Manuals 

Are available for pick up from 

the Extension Office.  If you 

have added projects, contact 

the office so we can pull the 

new manuals.  THANKS!! 

RIFLE: 

Anyone interested in participating in the 

Shooting Sports project?  There is still time 

to sign up!  We are proud to announce our 

upcoming dates for 4-H Rifle project 

meetings in 2023! 

The meetings will be held: 

Wednesday 4/5 

Wednesday 5/10 

Thursday 5/25 

Wednesday 6/14 

Location: 

Izaac Walton Conservation Club 

  4266 S Bethany Church Road 

  Boonville, IN  47601 

All meetings start at 6 p.m. and should last 

about an hour. 
Feel free to bring our own rifle (subject to inspection by 

instructor before use) and factory ammunition.  No 

reloads please.  We will have rifles and ammunition 

present for 4-H’ers to use.  If you have any questions call 

Nick Graham at 812-499-6405. 

 

The next Tractor Workshop is Sunday, March 

19th, at 1PM in  the Alcoa Building  Call Dwayne 

Schmitt for any questions @ 812-305-3902. 

 

 
 

AREA 3 TRACTOR CONTEST 

IN KNOX COUNTY JUNE 24. 



 
 

 

The Area Plan Commission public survey for Warrick County’s new comprehensive  plan is now live. 
Complete the survey to share your thoughts on what the county’s future should be like.   
 
Can you spare 10 minutes to help shape the next 20 years?  
 
Go to SurveyMonkey.com/r/WarrickCoVisioning. 
 

 

 

Please take a few minutes to assist the Area Plan Commission to gather information for the future of 
Warrick County.   
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CHANGES TO YQCA 2023! 

Very important for all livestock exhibitors!!! 

Indiana 4H has replaced the national YQCA – Youth Quality Care for Animals with an Indiana 4H 

Quality Livestock care program. What does this mean for you?   

1. NO more Online National YQCA option. Only current certificates will be accepted.  

2. Cost is $3 / youth.  

3. Training must be completed in person.    

a. More info coming in v2.4honline on how to register.  

b. Save the dates!  

i. March 28th – 5pm @ Warrick Co Fairgrounds 

ii. April 19th – 5 pm @ Warrick Co Fairgrounds  

iii. May 9th – 5 pm @warrick co Fairgrounds  

Questions? Email bailey1@purdue.edu or call the Purdue Extension office at 812-897-6100 

and ask for Amanda.  

 

mailto:bailey1@purdue.edu


 

 

4-H Camp Counselors 

 
Camp Counselor 
Overnight begins Saturday,  
March 18th at 7PM and ends  
Sunday March 19th at 7AM.  The event is in 
the Alcoa Building located on the 4-H 
Fairgrounds.  If you were a freshman as of 
August 1, 2022, you are eligible to apply.  
Cost to cover food is $10 and is payable at 
the event.   
 
If you wish to be considered as a 2023 
Warrick County 4-H Camp Counselor, 
please fill out the application via 4-H online.  
All counselors MUST currently be enrolled 
in 4H.  The application deadline is March 
10th. 
 
The Overnight will be structured where 
potential counselors will be leading the 
activities for most of the evening and adults 
helping to lead.  This gives potential 
counselors an opportunity to meet adult 
leaders and to show the Camp Committee 
your leadership skills.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4-H Campers  
4-H Camp will be June 1 – 4, 2023 at the 

Historic Santa Claus Campground. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Many thanks to the Junior Leaders members who 
have helped Warrick County 4-H by contributing 
items to our auction basket to be auctioned off at 
the Pork Chop Dinner.  Also, many thanks to 
those who helped to set up and decorate for the 
Achievement Banquet. 
 
Our next meeting will be on March 11th where 
we will help to set up for the Pork Chop 
Dinner.  All Warrick County 4-H members grade 
7+ are invited to join us for fun, friendship, and 
community service! 
Future Meetings:  May 11 & June 15 @ 6:30PM  
Questions about Jr. Leaders??? Contact Tom 
Stallings 812-205-6329 or email: 
stallingsfamily6@gmail.com. 
 
All youth enrolled in 4-H, grades 7th and up are 
invited to join! 
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CLUB LEADERS/BOARDS INTERESTED:  
If you would like to submit information to the newsletter, please email to 
franz10@purdue.edu or hkellem@purdue.edu. The deadline to submit 
information for the 2023 May/June Newsletter is April 19, 2023.  Thank 
you!  

Newsletter 
Info… 

The Achievement Banquet was a wonderful evening that showcased 

some of the outstanding 4-Her accomplishments from 2022 with 189 

awards!  In addition, 29 trip delegates were recognized for 2023.   Thank 

you to the Awards Committeemen, consisting of 8 people, that put in 

countless hours selecting recipients.  Thank you also to Brenda 

Hachmeister and crew for serving and cleaning up the meal! 

mailto:stallingsfamily6@gmail.com
mailto:franz10@purdue.edu
mailto:hkellem@purdue.edu


 

 

  
NEWS FROM DEGONIA… 
SHOUTOUT!!!!   Thank you to Degonia 4-H Club 

for donating new flags and poles for the Alcoa 

Building! 

Questions???   

Call Candice Carroll @ 812-455-2108. 

 

Meetings Coming Up: 

 April 16 @ 1PM 

 May 7 @ 1PM 

Alcoa Bldg. 4-H Fairgrounds 
 

MINI 4-H NEWS…We had a fantastic turnout at 

our 1st meeting in January. Due to the large 

numbers of youth, we are asking that parents 

please not attend.  We are doing our very best to 

keep everyone safe!  We have new ideas to space 

things out more and will be using the entire 

building. We are looking forward to an exciting 

year!  Upcoming Meetings: 

  Tuesday, March 14 @ 5-6PM or 6-7PM 

  Tuesday, April 11 @ 5-6PM or 6-7PM 

  Sunday, May 7 @ 2-3PM or 3-4PM 

  Thursday, June 22 @ 5-6PM or 6-7PM 

  Thursday, July 13 @ 5-6PM or 6-7PM 

Please only attend ONE session! 

As always, if you have any questions, please contact 

Candice Carroll 812-455-2108 or 

ccarroll0714@gmail.com 

 

 

SOUTHSIDE NEWS… 
Meetings @ 6p.m. @ Alcoa Building on 
the following dates: 
March 20th 
April 24th 
May 22nd 
We will be breaking off into committees 
and designing club t-shirt in March.  
Questions??? See Nora Titzer @ 812-
216-7552. New club email address 
southside4h87@gmail.com 

WARRICK WARRIORS met Jan. 22 and 

created paper weaved hearts for a nursing home.  
Bianca Lochmueller gave a demonstration over 
weather and poster projects.   
Upcoming meetings:  March 9th and April 5th 
 
 

DAYVILLE AT THE CROSSING will 

meet at 6:30PM in the Alcoa Building on: 
March 15th and April 13th    
 

RABBIT PROJECT WORKSHOP 
    The Rabbit Club will be meeting and having 
workshops on the following days @ 2:30 p.m.: 

 Sunday, March 19th in Alcoa Bldg. 
 Sunday, April 16th in Exhibit Hall 
 Sunday, May 21st in Alcoa Bldg. 

Deadline for T-Shirt orders and payment will be 
April 27th. 

Join our Facebook Group Warrick County 4-H 
Rabbit Club for latest announcements 

Dates for Rabbit Tattoo & Verification are:  
 Tuesday, April 25 – April 27 from 5-7PM 
These will all be held in the Exhibit Hall. 
    The deadline for Rabbit Tattoo & Verification is 
May 15th! Prior to the deadline ALL rabbits must 
be TATTOOED & VERIFIED by the rabbit        
superintendent. You must bring all of the rabbits 
you intend to show even if they already have a 
tattoo. Please bring your rabbits in a carrying 
cage/pet taxi; not in buckets, tubs, or totes. If 
your rabbit needs a tattoo identification number, 
you may bring an old towel/blanket to swaddle it 
in. If you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact Brandi Stahl at (812)202-1153 or by 
email to stahlb1219@gmail.com. 
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Paradise 4H participates in community giveback events!  

 November 2022 – The club members and parents participated in a 

shopping event to support Newburgh Food Bank around the 

Thanksgiving Holiday.  The club members donated money and the 

club matched the funds dollar-for-dollar to support the food drive! 

December 2022 – The club adopted two kids from a Holiday Angel 

tree, the club members divided and conquered during a shopping 

event in which the club members picked out clothing, toys, and 

games for the kids.  The club members and parents followed-up the 

shopping event with a wrapping and pizza party!  
 

 

4-H Record of Achievement---Don’t forget to keep track of all the activities, 

events, and opportunities you are involved in throughout the year.  Include 

what you are doing, learning, and sharing.  Write everything down on the white 

achievement card.  We have more forms in the office or we can email you the 

form to keep on your computer at home!   

Email request to: hkellem@purdue.edu.  

PROJECT DROP/ADD 

DEADLINE in 4Honline is 

May 14, 2023 by 

midnight!! 
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What: 2023 Warrick County 4-H Share The Fun 

When: Friday, April 14th at 6:00PM 

Where:  Alcoa Building;  Warrick Co. Fairgrounds. 

Who:  All Clubs wanted!!!   You may enter an act in each category: Group Acts (5 or more people): 

Musical Curtain Acts (1-4 people); and Non-Musical Curtain Acts (1-4 people).   

CATEGORIES FOR “4-H SHARE THE FUN” 

The types of acts listed are just examples: 

 Group Acts - Number of performers: 5 or more. 

        Performance Time Limit - Maximum 8 minutes. 

        Types of acts - Skits or sketches, choral numbers, dance, etc. 

 Curtain Acts-Non Musical - Number of performers: 1-4. 

        Performance Time Limit - Maximum 5 minutes. 

        Types of acts - Skits or sketches, magic, clowning, reading, etc. 

 Curtain Acts—Musical - Number of performers: 1-4. 

        Performance Time Limit - Maximum 5 minutes. 

        Types of acts - Instrumental (piano, guitar, flute, etc.) vocal, bands. 

Each 4-H club may do one of each type of act. 
 

 

 

SHARE THE FUN ENTRY FORM 

Name(s):_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

4-H Club:________________________________________________________________________________ 

Is your act:  Group ________ Curtain (non-musical)________ Curtain (musical)________ 
 

Name of act: _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Type of Act (description): _________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MAIL TO: Purdue Extension Office, 107 W. Locust Street, Suite 111, Boonville, IN 47601 

Share The Fun Program - Friday, April 14th at 6:00PM 

Deadline to enter is Friday, April 1st 

Simply return the form above or enter by email to franz10@purdue.edu 

AREA 3 

 SHARE THE FUN 

will be at North 

Posey on May 12th 
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ANR  NEWS  MARCH/APRIL 2023 

AG and NATURAL 

RESOURCE NEWSLETTER 

Access to Animal Medications:  Plan Ahead for Changes Coming this 

Summer 

 

By Debbie Boyd, DVM; Indiana State Board of Animal Health 

 

Changes are coming to the way certain antibiotics will be available to animal 

owners by June 11, 2023.  The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has 

been taking steps to improve the judicious use of antibiotics in humans and 

animals.  For animal owners, the next step is outlined in Guidance for Industry 

(GFI) #263.  This document requires drug companies to change the labels on 

over-the-counter medically important antibiotics (MIA) to prescription status.  

The FDA has been working toward the goal of having all medically important 

antibiotics for animals fall under the oversight of veterinarians.  In 2017, FDA 

required MIAs in feed to have a veterinary feed directive (VFD) and all 

antibiotics administered via water have prescription labels. 

Not all drugs and not even all antibiotics will be affected by this rule change—

only MIAs.  Medically important antibiotics are those classes of antibiotics that 

are important for treating human disease.  However, the most common over-

the-counter antibiotics such as penicillin, tetracyclines, and sulfas fall in the 

medically important category and will no longer be available without a 

prescription.  GFI #263 affects MIAs for livestock, equine, and small animals.   

Dewormers, some coccidiostats, and some less common and non-MIA 

antibiotics will not have a label change.    

Antibiotics you have on-hand after they are no longer available to buy without 

a prescription may be used legally.  However, stocking up on these products 

is not recommended they may expire before they can be used.  The best idea 

is to work with your veterinarian and have a plan in place for when animals 

may need antibiotics.  If you don’t currently have a regular veterinarian, now 

is a good time to reach out to one before an emergency occurs.  Veterinarians 

are not obligated to write prescriptions or see animals, particularly after 

hours, if they are not regular clients. A valid veterinary client patient 

relationship (VCPR) is required for veterinarians to write prescriptions.  To 

establish a valid VCPR, be prepared to have an annual visit from the 

veterinarian in order to have access to emergency visits and prescriptions.  

This federal rule change does not mean a veterinarian needs to see every 

animal every time it is sick.  However, how you and your veterinarian will 

handle sick animals, prescriptions, and emergency situations is a conversation 

that should be completed in advance. 
 



 

  



 

 
  



 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
The University of Kentucky College of Agriculture, Food and Environment is 
 leading a series of webinars on various aspects of raising poultry.  You can find the 
 webinar information at the website below. 
 
https://news.ca.uky.edu/article/uk-leads-series-webinars-backyard-poultry-owners 
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